Ewshot Riding Club Spring Newsletter



Chairman -Julie Jones - 07748528730

Vice Chairman- Sue McSharry- 07790643842

Membership Secretary - Linda Boman

Treasurer - Karen Wellington

Course Builder/Show Jumping - Amanda Smith

Committee Members:

Liz O'Donnell

Anne Watkin

Junior Committee:

Laura Watkin

Eleanor Boman

Jodie Douglas-Jones

Dear Member,

Spring has finally arrived after a long cold winter. We can now look forward to some better weather, and longer days to enjoy our horses and ponies.

Website

Ewshot riding club has a new website www.ewshotridingclub.co.uk. We aim to keep it updated regularly with all information on what is going on. Schedules and membership forms can be downloaded here. You can also email us directly with any ideas or queries that you may have, we always welcome new ideas and suggestions! Email: info@ewshotridingclub.co.uk. We are creating galleries of pictures from old events, it doesn't matter how old they are, but any pictures that you would like to share with us can be emailed at pics@ewshotRiding.co.uk.

Past Events

Christmas Gymkhana

Numbers for the gymkhana were somewhat disappointing, however everyone that attended had a brilliant time, we introduced some new, rather more interesting games and events, such as bare back races! Which gave the day some extra excitement!

Clear Round Jumping and Cross Country

Our clear rounds have been well attended over the winter months, unfortunately Januarys clear round had to be abandoned due to a frozen school, but the cross country course seems to be proving to be more and more popular, riders are reminded that they must sign in and out when using the course and body protectors must be worn.

Winter Showjumping.

The Club made a decision to move the show jumping competition, from January to March after a run of very bad weather, the competition ran on the 1st of March and was a HUGE success! We had Beautiful weather and nearly 40 horses that took part. Parking was a bit of a squeeze but there were lots of smiling faces by the end of the day.

Results are as follows: Class 1: 1'9 Very Mini 1st: Karleigh With Tonto 2nd Megan Gildea with India

Class 2: Minimus 2'0

1st -Gemma Griffin with Rocket

2nd-Louise Sawdy with Frankie 3rd- Megan Gildea with India 4th - Nikola with Ginger Snap 5th- Rebecca Borsok with Puffin

6th- Abbi N with Gorgeous Billy

Class 3: 2'3

1st - Jasmine G with Ginger

2nd- Pippa Booth with Dido

3rd- Shelley A with Tia Maria

4th- Hannah Young with Pearl Cove

5th- Holly Eagan with Jasper

6th- Georgie with Tonto

Class 4 : Top score

1st - Georgie with Tonto

2nd - Rhonda Hicks with Amelie

3rd- Jodie Douglas Jones with Crispin

4th- Charlotte Smith with Heidi

5th- Aileen Dooley with Minty

6th- Faye Jackson with Lola

Class 5; 2'6- 2'9 Scurry 1st- Amanda Smith with Maddy 2nd- Jodie Douglas Jones with Crispin

3rd- Charlotte Smith with Heidi

Forthcoming Events

Dressage 29th of March

Full schedule enclosed, Intro, Prelim and Novice test running, all entries by post only.

Easter Clear Round and Cross Country

April 5th Clear round jumping and cross country starting at 10 am, Jumps starting very low and raised throughout the morning. If you wish to jump low, please be ready to start at 10am. Easter egg hunt through the woods starting at 11am. Also competition for the best decorated hat/riding helmet or hard boiled egg. This will be judged before the Easter egg hunt at 11am. Please see the website for more details.

Spring Show jumping

Saturday 2nd May, show jumping competition starting at 10 am, this time we will be holding some different classes, such as horse and hound jumping, please check the website for more details and schedules will be available shortly. Please email Amanda amanda_smith_801@hotmail.com for more information or suggestions.

We hope to see you soon !!